contact

AReport of

THE ASSOCIATION OF UNITY CHURCHES

Issue 23

February, 1971

In utilizing the pages of CONTACT, the official report of the Association of Unity Churches to its member Centers and Churches and their representatives, we did not have an opportunity to extend special blessings for a joyous Christmas, a prosperous and wonderful New Year nor a Happy Valentine's Day. With this CONTACT comes the multiple blessing of your co-workers in the Executive Office. It conveys, too, the often unspoken blessings of each one who is a part of AUC to each other one. It's great to have that kind of relationship.

MID - YEAR COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES 1971 Every time that we come together and function collectively in a spirit of unity in Unity it gets better and better. The harmony, order and productivity of the

Mid-Year Council of Committees was tremendous. This, of course, is made possible by the great consciousness of unity of each one who is a part of our movement as a whole. There is, indeed, a greater loving sense of belonging, a real atmosphere of acceptance, an encouraging air of integrity, an expression of confidence and the most stimulating promise of opportunity for all who are a part of this great Unity movement. As we continue to hold to this truth and the many things that it can mean to us we shall see expansion far beyond our fondest dreams.

PRE-CONFERENCE AND CONFERENCE PROGRAM

The Program Committee has come up with an outstanding program for our Pre-Conference and Conference activities in June. The week of June 7 will begin with Committee

Meetings on Monday and Tuesday. The Pre-Conference Program will begin June 9. So often you have asked for stimulating programming in Pre-Conference that would help in updating your own teaching method and have a clearer picture of the program that is being offered to our Student Ministers through SMRS. The Program Committee has requested and the Faculty has responded offering us the insurance of a meaningful program for all ministers and teachers. There will be an Intertestamental Bible Intensive, a 3-hour program presented by Dr. Bruce Rahtjen, Associate Professor of Biblical Theology, St. Paul's School of Theology, Kansas City, Missouri. There will be an intensive on teaching methods as being offered through SMRS and one on a proportion of the Great Teachers class which will feature Bill Fischer, offering his material on Marcus Aurelius and Epictetus, giving cross reference to Charles Fillmore's work and how the various ideas are interrelated. Small group discussion sessions are planned for vital subjects for your growth and that of your ministry, such as Unity Standards, Center Administration, How Ministries Grow. This can be a meaningful activity. We trust that you are planning to attend. You will be receiving your application card for reservation in the very near future.

Between now and Conference time there will be considerable communication regarding the great effort that we are making to benefit by the consciousness of commitment and dedication of our lay people. A special effort is being made to involve as many of your key lay people, board members, youth education personnel, etc.,

in our Conference as possible. We are thinking in terms of a Conference Activity of in excess of 600 people. To accomplish this goal and all that it could mean to our movement we need to have your key lay people plan to attend the Conference and be prepared to work. Whether the local ministry assists economically in making it possible for the laymen to participate or they, through their sense of dedication, accept that responsibility we are looking forward to the best minds, the best consciousness in our movement to be involved during Conference.

It is important to stress Conference 1971 is a working Conference. The larmen that you invite to participate in the working sessions should be key, vital people who not only will be blessed in the association but who will have a contribution of consciousness and thought to make for the good of the movement. There will, of course, be times of fellowship and fun. We know that there will be tremendous inspiration, especially with the loving services of Charles King. He will present a full program on the Sunday evening and will be participating with us throughout the entire Conference. In due course you will receive detailed information regarding Pre-Conference and Conference and application cards for reservations for yourself and the lay people whom you will invite.

PRE-CONFERENCE IS HELD AT UNITY VILLAGE THEN WE MOVE TO GLENWOOD MANOR FOR CONFERENCE 1971

When the Program Committee, the Banquet Committee and the Executive Committee got together at our Mid-Year Council meetings, the problems of logistics arose. If we are to plan a program to involve an increasing number of our lay people, we need more accommodations than Unity Village can offer. We had two alternatives -- extensive busing of our delegates from outside Unity Village for meetings here and busing of those resident at Unity Village elsewhere for meals or the discovery of accommodation where all of our activities could be under one roof. With the wholehearted cooperation of Charles Fillmore and the School, accommodation has been found at Glenwood Manor, a Conference accommodation about 20 or 25 minutes from Unity Village. facilities for our Conference at Glenwood Manor are outstanding. The accommodation is excellent and this promises to be one of the most important gatherings in the history of our movement. With the exception of our ordination service which will be held at Unity Temple on the Plaza, all Conference activities will be held at Glenwood Manor. In due course you will be receiving a letter and brochures and application forms for both Pre-Conference and Conference activities. Your immediate response in booking accommodations for yourself and lay representatives from your work will be deeply appreciated. Obviously, we must handle reservations on a first come, first served basis.

LICENSING AND ORDINATION COMMITTEE ACTION

The Licensing and Ordination Committee recommended to the Board of Trustees the following persons to receive ordination at our Conference in June: Alvin Nelson, Emerson Brathwaite, Clifford King,

Donald Curtis, David Rogers, Elvina Hausmann, Ronald Johnson, Ruth Cox and Carolyn Noonan. Linda Johnson, wife of Ronald Johnson, completed her training and received qualification as a licensed teacher. All of those having received ordination since last June will be attending Conference this year and will be participating in the ordination service to receive the blessing of our Conference body at Unity Temple on the Plaza.

EXPANSION COMMITTEE RESULTS

Gratefully we acknowledge that our movement as a whole is greatly motivated toward expansion. Our Expansion Committee has stimulated our movement and results can be seen of the consciousness of prayer of the Expansion Committee on every hand. A pilot

program for the development of a shopping center ministry has been undertaken in cooperation with the Unity Center of Practical Christianity in Miami, Florida. Funds have been committed by Board of Trustee action in this project and in the development of new ministries in cooperation with our regional activities. A motion picture film is being produced through the generous and gifted efforts of John Payne to assist us in our expansion program. All who have responded to the stimulating, prayer-directed activity of our Expansion Committee can rejoice and give thanks for the great work that has been done and is being done as we move forward together.

LATIN-AMERICAN TRAINING PROGRAM The Board of Trustees of AUC has acknowledged its responsibility to our Latin-American Unity ministry, its ministers and teachers and all Spanish-speaking students.

Plans are moving forward for the development of a Latin-American training program for workers and teachers and ultimately ministers who will function and serve through the Spanish language. The first training session will be held this summer in Puerto Rico and hopefully all of our Spanish-speaking ministers will be involved in this program along with the developmental program in Barbados, West Indies, under the direction of Diane Seaman. It has the wholehearted support and approval of AUC officially and now needs the prayerful, cooperative support of all of our ministries around the world. Great strides are being made through Diane Seaman's efforts in Barbados. The AUC seeks to cooperate in whatever way we can.

AUC YEARBOOK LISTINGS One of the purposes of our annual Yearbook is to have in printed form, at the request of the Internal Revenue Service, an accurate list of the centers and churches

that are members of our association. For this reason the legal name of a center or church must be accurately listed in our Yearbook. Many centers and churches from time to time are led to change their name. Unless that change occurs through an amendment of articles of incorporation or charter, it cannot be reflected in our list.

*****PIACEMENT****

STOCKTON, CA: After the resignation of Marjorie Staudenmaier as minister in Stockton, California, an invitation has been extended and accepted for John Cuddeback to be minister there. John accepted the leadership as of November 15th. We rejoice with him in the blessings that will pour forth through his leadership.

CINCINNATI, OH: We rejoice and give thanks for the good work that Bert Coffey did as interim minister in Cincinnati during the change of leadership there. His wonderful, loving, healing consciousness was a blessing to all concerned. Jack Barker has accepted leadership in New Thought Unity Center in Cincinnati, as of December 13th. We bless Jack in the great task that lies ahead of him and rejoice in the blessings that are even now pouring forth through his leadership.

SAN GABRIEL, CA: Marion Brown has since her "retirement" served in such a wonderful way for AUC as an interim minister. Her last stint of interim leadership has been in San Gabriel, California. With the resignation of Ralph and Lucille Knox, Marion accepted her responsibilities there and has brought the group through the challenging experience of the destruction of the church by fire. Bless Marion for the tremendous job she has done and continues to do for our movement. Mary Jo Cooper from San Bernardino, California has accepted leadership of our work in San Gabriel. She will assume her responsibilities there March 1, 1971.

COLORADO SPRINGS, CO: With the move of Jack Barker to Cincinnati, we had need of immediate leadership in Colorado Springs for the Holiday activities. Bill Carpenter accepted this responsibility and subsequently has been invited to accept permanent leadership of our work in Colorado Springs. His appointment as permanent leader occurred on December 30, 1970. It is a special joy to welcome Bill back into fulltime leadership in our movement.

GRAND JUNCTION, CO: After many wonderful years of dedicated service in the development of our Unity Ministry in Grand Junction, Mabel Donaldson tendered her resignation as minister there in order to offer her services to AUC in interim leadership. Larry Kendrick, who was ordained in December, accepted leadership in our work in Grand Junction on January 1, 1971. We bless Larry and Nanch, his wife, as they go forth into this new wonderful experience.

MERCED, CA: Betty Burgle who has been minister of our work in Merced tendered her resignation to be effective December 31, 1970. Edna Powers, who was ordained last June, has accepted leadership in Merced as of December the 28th. A word of blessing to Edna would mean much from her fellow ministers.

AUSTIN, TX: Bernard and Polly Dozier tendered their resignation from leadership of our Unity work in Austin and from involvement in the Unity ministry as a whole. Bernard's decision came as a great surprise but he assures us that it is the result of considerable prayer and Spirit has directed him back into the business world. Carol Marie Guental who for several years has been associate minister at Detroit Unity went to Austin as an interim minister for AUC. We have just received word that she has accepted permanent leadership of that work and will move forward with our good friends in Austin in the establishment of a full, well-rounded Unity ministry.

SARASOTA, FL: Dorothy Roy, our pioneer minister in Sarasota, Florida, has developed a fine work there on the West Coast of Florida. Her loving years of dedication and selfless service have been a source of inspiration to countless people. Dorothy has been guided to retire from full time leadership of the work in Sarasota and to make herself available for lecture work, guest speaking and any other services that Spirit might direct. We certainly bless Dorothy and see her going forth an expanded blessing to our movement as a whole. Ronald Potter, who has been involved in our SMRS program since September, has accepted leadership of the work in Sarasota, as of January the 3rd. Ron has been out of the work for some time but has had a tremendous experience in his involvement with the ministerial students here and is moving into his new assignment in Sarasota with great enthusiasm and promise of wonderful blessings not only for himself but for all whom he will be privileged to serve.

SAN BERNARDINO, CA: With the appointment of Mary Jo Cooper to our ministry in San Gabriel, California, a vacancy has occurred in San Bernardino. Mabel Donaldson, as an interim minister, will accept interim leadership in San Bernardino as of March 1 until final placement can be worked out. Special loving prayers of all of our ministry will be deeply appreciated by our friends in San Bernardino.

NEW PORT RICHEY, FL: Carolyn Mohn has for years been a source of tremendous inspiration and blessing to Unity friends on the Northwest coast of Florida at New Port Richey. The work that she has built there is stable, secure and prosperous. For personal reasons, regarding her responsibility to her family, Carolyn has been led to tender her resignation in leadership of the Unity Truth Center there. She seeks inactive status for the time being. Through Placement Committee activity negotiations are under way for succession of leadership there. Your prayers will mean much.

UNITY INTERNATIONAL The Board of Trustees, working in cooperation with the Unity School has determined the dates for our next International Convention. They are June 8, 9,

10 and 11. We are beginning now to encourage planning for full participation on the part of all of our ministries. Our first Convention was one of the most important things that we have ever done in our movement. It was important for us, it was important for all of those who participated. From time to time in the months that lie ahead we will be producing material that should be helpful to you in planting the seeds for this tremendous experience. Suggestions and recommendations regarding Convention will be deeply appreciated by us in the Executive Office and by those who will be involved in the preparations.

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED IN GREAT BRITAIN Upon the move of David Davenport to Fairfax, Virginia, in charge of the ministry there, our minister Douglas Morton has accepted responsibility for the continuing activities in connection with the Department of World Unity of our

ministry in Great Britain. Steps are being taken for the further development of those activities and there is a way in which we can assist. We need Unity ministers who are willing to pay a visit to Britain and are willing to become involved in a retreat-type activity and/or a lecture activity among some of the Unity groups in Great Britain.

If you would be willing to help out in the firming up and development of our work in Britain, here's the way you can help. If you are planning a trip to Britain or would be willing to plan a trip to Britain, covering your own travel expenses, we through the AUC would like to set up an opportunity for you to be of service to the work there. It would involve retreat-type activities and/or lecture activities. There is a great spirit of receptivity and a great need in Britain. Perhaps Spirit is going to guide the way for you to help. If this is the case, please let me hear from you in the Executive Office of AUC now.

YOU EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Several important decisions were made at the YOU Executive Committee meetings immediately following Christmas. The most important ones are being communicated here in CONTACT in order that all ministers will be certain to be aware of them.

First, a ninth YOU region was created. This region consists of Colorado, New Mexico, Arizona, Las Vegas, Nevada, and El Paso, Texas. The state of Minnesota was moved from the Great Lakes YOU Region into the Midwest YOU Region. Though these boundaries do not coincide with AUC regional boundaries, this is not a new situation for YOU since there are other regions that have long had a difference in boundaries. Ministers in the newly created region will have to elect from their body a minister to serve as Minister Advisor for this region. This can be done at the AUC Conference in June. Sponsors of chapters within the new region will have to elect a sponsor to act as Sponsor Advisor. This can be done at the YOU Conference or at the first regional rally following this year's Conference in August. At Conference in August the YOUers from chapters in this region will elect a Regional Representative. If there are any questions about this new region and its operation, please write to the YOU Executive Office.

Also, reaffirmed at the recent Executive Committee meetings was the need for an official regional YOU team consisting of a Minister Advisor, a Sponsor Advisor and a YOU Regional Representative. The team becomes the official extension of the YOU Executive Office for communicating to the region from our office and communicating to our office from the region. We want to emphasize the importance of having these three offices occupied at all times.

An additional important bit of business was recommended by the Youth Education Research Committee in January and accepted by the Board of Trustees. We will be needing a new director for our teen-age and young adult activities effective in August of this year, since Mike Murphy will be graduating from the ministerial program and be assigned to the field. A great deal of thought and prayer has gone into the development of the goals and ideas for implementing these goals by the Research Committee. Also, consideration was given as to the type of person we would like to see involved. We are enclosing with this issue of CONTACT an application form which you as a minister or anyone within your congregation is entitled to fill out and submit to the AUC office for consideration for this new position. The person appointed to this job will have the full responsibility of YOU and will take on additional responsibilities for coordinating the young adult efforts from this office.

The Youth Education Research Committee expressed its sincere interest in getting the right person for the job regardless of technical background or training. What this means is that we are looking for someone who can express a great degree of leadership for our young people. This may be either a minister or a lay person. Only after reviewing all applications and interviewing the persons involved will we be able to make a decision. It is hoped that the person to fill this position can be on the job by no later than July 1st in order that he have the opportunity to do some of the pre-Conference work in the YOU office. If you are interested or have someone in your congregation who would be able to fill this position, we invite an application.

MINISTERIAL The Association of Unity Ministerial Students wishes to thank everyone in the field for their enthusiastic and loving sup-STUDENTS port of the bumper sticker project. The response was just tremendous and we are sincerely grateful for all of your prayerful encouragement and participation. We shall continue to maintain sufficient stocks to fill all orders as quickly as possible. A number of centers have asked us if other Truth messages will be made available in the future, and we should be pleased to expand this project if it will be of help to you. Why don't you all drop a line to William Clark, % AUC Office, if you have any suggestions for new stickers? We should like to have two more messages printed up, and we thought that we would like to select them from your ideas. To the centers that submit the messages that are chosen, we shall be happy to ship your first hundred stickers, of any title, at no charge. We love you, we bless you, and we thank you; you are indeed wonderful friends. Our prayers are with you all, in all your endeavors; God bless you, each and every one.

MUSIC The newly appointed Music Committee has been assigned to survey COMMITTEE the possibilities of publishing a new song book to replace our present one. Warren Meyer, the Chairman, would appreciate your opinions about such a project. He would like to have the following questions answered: Should we have a new Song Book? Would your Church or Center be willing to purchase them to replace your present books? Are there songs in our present book which should be eliminated? Which ones? What songs should have new Truth words? What songs should be included which are not now in our book? What other suggestions would you like to make? Address your ideas to Warren Meyer, Christ Church, Unity, 1146 University Avenue, San Jose, California 95126.

RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS

Nov. 1, 1970 to Jan. 31, 1971

Cash Balances - November 1, 1970

\$ 38,564.39

Receipts - Nov. 1 to Jan. 31

	Nov.	Dec.	Jan.	Total	
Love Offerings	15,652.57	17,969.23	17,498.28	\$51,120.08	
Refunds of Expenses	577.19	702.90	343.62	1,623.71	
Payments for Y.E.Mat.	3,068.16	1,880.81	1,046.95	•	
Misc. Sales	174.20	255.75	47.00	-	
Other Receipts	2,978,48	5,694.16	1,782.19	10,454.83	
Sale of Asset			400.00	•	
Prin. & IntCA Prop.			558.00	558.00	
L.O. to Scholar, Fund		4,650,00		4,650.00	
Totals	22.450.60	31,152.85	21,676.04	\$75,279.49	75,279.49
Total to account	for			1	\$113,843.88
Disbursements - Nov. 1	to Jan. 31				
Operating Expenses	22,194,75	19,469.07	18,080.72	59,744.54	
Y.E. Materials	828.50	528 49	3,031.51	4,388.50	
Other Disbursements	5,988.53	5,554.36	2,373.99	13,916.88	

25,551.92

Cash Balances - January 31, 1971

Bible Lessons (Printing

& Covers)

\$33,694.36

2,099,60

80,149.52

2,099.60

25,585.82

Total Disbursements and Balances

29,011.78

\$113,843.88

MINISTERIAL STUDENT INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

During the month of March, twenty-two of the second-year ministerial students will be serving internships in Unity centers and churches. We thought you would like to know

The assignments are as follows: Richard Beavans will be who will be where. with Sue Sikking in Santa Monica, California. William Clark is assigned to Los Angeles with John Hinkle. Gerard Belanger in Rochester, New York, is hosting Dale Cross. Edd Dawson will be serving with Ruth Seaton in Hamilton, Ohio. Tracy de Kruif is on assignment with Hal Rosencrans in West Palm Beach, Florida. Harold Dibblee will be serving his month with Richard Billings in Oak Park, Illinois. It will be Norfolk, Virginia, for Kathryn Doyle, and she will be with Joyce Kramer. Mauritz Erhard has been on assignment as student-minister at Unity Northeast Church in Kansas City. He will remain there with the view of developing it into a full-time ministry, where he hopes to serve following his graduation. William George will also stay in the Kansas City area, serving his month with George Hilbert in Kansas City, North. Grace Hunt is assigned to Tacoma, Washington, where she will serve with Mary Stovin. Gary Jones will be working with Charles Neal in Miami, Florida. Max Lafser will spend his internship with Robert Stevens in San Diego, California. William La Reau will be with Paul Barrett in St. Petersburg, Florida. Blaine Mays is the host for Emily McAlpin in Phoenix, Arizona. Lester McClelland is on assignment with Mabel Carlin in Palo Alto, California. Barry Montgomery's assignment will take him to Delray Beach, Florida, where he will work with Mary Kupferle. It's Vancouver, Canada for Michael Murphy to work with Dale Newsum. Rudy Man will be teaming up with Jay Dishman in Atlanta, Georgia, for the month of March. For Millie Perdue, she will be working with Victor Zarley in Akron, Ohio. James Pickering has for his assignment Portland, Oregon, to work with Les Saunders. James Lewis in Denver, Colorado, has invited Alan Rowbotham to intern with him. Izear Wiggins will spend part of his time at Unity Temple in Kansas City, and part of it on the development of a new Unity center in the black community of the city.

We know that your love and blessings are with all of the ministerial students as they serve this valuable month with established Unity ministers.

Since we have had some inquiries concerning the actual curriculum in SMRS, we are reproducing a curriculum sheet on the reverse side of this page for your information.

SCHOOL FOR MINISTERIAL AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES
WINTER TRIL FER -- 1971
January 4, 1971 --- April 23, 1971

		Janua	ry 4, 19/1 April 2	3, 19/1	
	MONDA Y	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
3:00 to	STUDENT	l U-4 LIFE & TEACHINGS OF JESUS CHRIST -(Fischer)	1 U-4 CHRISTIAN HEALING (Conn)	l U-4 LIFE AND TEACHINGS OF JESUS CHRIST (Fischer)	1 U-4
8:50	CHAPEL SERVICE	2 & 8 U-2 CONTEMPORARY MINISTRY TO YOUTH (Perin)	2 & 8 TR	2 & 8 U-2 CONTEMPORARY MINISTRY TO YOUTH (Perin)	2 & 8 TR SPEECH (2-A) (Fischer)
9:00 to	1 U-4 BIBLE (Hunt)	BIBLE (Hunt)	l TR SPEECH (Fischer)	l U-4 BIBLE (Hunt)	1 TR SPEECH (Fischer)
9:50	2 & 8 U-2 BIBLE (White)	2 & 8 COUMSELING (Fischer)	2 & 8 U-2 SPECIAL SERVICES (AUC)	Z & 8 U-2 COUNSELING (Fischer)	2 & 8 U-2 PSYCHO-CYBERNETICS (Tiffany)
10:00 to	1 U-4 CHRISTIAN HEALING (Conn)	1, 2, & 8 TR GREAT		1, 2 & 8 TR	TRAINING
10:50	2 & 8 U-2 BIBLE (White)	TEACHERS (Freeman)	A R E	GREAT TEACHERS (Freeman)	(Williamson) 2 & 8 TR SPEECH (2-A) (Fischer)
11:00 to	SPEECH (Fischer)	1, 2 & 8 SILENT UNITY HEALING MEETING	E G R A E M I N	1, 2 & 8 SILENT UNITY HEALING MEETING	l CH GROUP LEADERSHIP & TRAINING (Williamson)
	2 & 8 U-2 BIBLE (White)	1, 2 & 8 STUDENT PRAYER TIME	L N I	1, 2 & 8 STUDENT PRAYER TIME	(Williamson) 2 & 8 SPECIAL SERVICES (AUC)
12:00 to 12:50		2 & 8 SPEECH (2-B) (Fischer)		2 & 8 SPEECH (2-B) (Fischer)	2 & 8 TR SPEECH (2-B) (Fischer)

UNITY CORRESPONDENCE SCHOOL COURSE Procedure for "Single Credit" and "Double Credit" classes in Authorized Unity Centers

LESSONS IN TRUTH:

- 1. Requests for enrollment application forms and INFORMATION pamphlets should be made to Correspondence School Department well in advance of first class.
- 2. The minister or teacher must ascertain how many of the students in the LESSONS IN TRUTH class will be taking the course for "single credit" and how many for "double credit." Enrollment applications should state the type of credit at top right hand corner, along with the teacher's name.
- 3. If student is to take the course for "single credit" he will attend classes in the Center and submit his papers to the teacher, who in turn will send them to the Correspondence School for grading. Graded papers, accompanied by annotations for the current lesson, and other required material, will be returned to the teacher for distribution to the students.
- 4. If the course is to be taken for "double credit" the teacher will obtain from the Program Director of UICE (Unity Institute for Continuing Education) the required number of registration forms for "double credit" under the Extension Program. These will be sent (when completed), with the enrollment application forms to the UICE accompanied by the \$5.00 fee required for each registered "double credit" student. The student must attend classes at an authorized center. Papers will be handled as in #3.
- 5. Upon completion of LESSONS IN TRUTH under "double credit" the student will be entitled to six (6) credits in the UICE at Unity Village.
- 6. If there is at least one "double credit" student in the class, all completed enrollment application forms should be sent to the UICE, along with the registration form and \$5.00 fee for each "double credit" student. The UICE will then issue an "Authorization" to the Correspondence School to accept the student or students under the "double credit" plan and forward all enrollment applications to the Correspondence School.
- 7. Upon receipt of enrollment application forms for either "single" or "double" credit (either from the teacher direct or from the UICE) the Correspondence School will send to the teacher "setups" for Lesson 1 for each student enrolled (i.e., Question Sheets, stickers, envelopes, INSTRUCTIONS pamphlets) by first class mail.
- 8. By third class mail the Correspondence School will forward the Question Sheets for Lessons 2 through 12 for each student, to be given out by the teacher at each class. Third class mail takes from 2 to 3 weeks to reach its destination, but the Correspondence School sends out material on the day the request is received in an endeavor to reduce this time lapse.

CHRISTIAN HEALING:

- 1. Under the Extension Program, students working toward graduation in the UICE may bypass HOW I USED TRUTH, SERIES I, and SERIES II by attending a CHRISTIAN HEALING course in an authorized Unity Center. However, a student will write papers for the CHRISTIAN HEALING course only when he or she has completed all the class and written work for LESSONS IN TRUTH.
- 2. No new enrollment with the Correspondence School is required for the course on CHRISTIAN HEALING, but registration must be made with (and the \$5.00 fee paid to) the UICE.
- 3. Because the student taking the CHRISTIAN HEALING course will miss much of the material of the parts of the course bypassed, the Correspondence School will provide the lesson material for Series II for the student to study. When authorization is received from UICE, the Correspondence School will send the material for Lesson 1 of Series II for each student to the teacher.
- 4. Questions for the CHRISTIAN HEALING course are obtained from the UICE upon registration and payment of fee.
- 5. Papers for the CHRISTIAN HEALING course are graded by the Correspondence School, and the annotations (for the same numbered lessons in Series II) are sent with the graded lesson to the teacher for distribution to the students.
- 6. Upon completion of the CHRISTIAN HEALING course the student will be entitled to six (6) credits in the UICE at Unity Village.

APPLICATION FORM

FOSITION: Coordi	nator, fouth Activ	TITIES		
Name			Telephone	
Address				
			Zip_	
Birth Date	Married	Single	Specify Other	
Typing words per n				
				per month.
BACKGROUND INFORMA	ATION (please use	additional pape	r if necessary)	
Employment Record	(see next page)			
Educational Backgr	ound: Grade Leve		Major	4.1
	Degrees			
Specify any commun sensitivity, motiv			e had (group leader	ship training

Please complete the following open end statements briefly: The needs of young people as I see them today are . . .

The outstanding capabilities I will bring to this position are . . .

_	_
Page	WO

What	are	your	feelings	about	some	of t	he s	ocial	issues	today	(ecolo	oav. s	tudent
right	s, p	peace	movements	etc.	,) as	you	see	them	in rela	ationsh	ot air	Unity	vouna
peopl	e?										•	,	7 3

EMPLOYMENT RECORD

Present Employer		
Address		
Employed from	to	
Salary		
Nature of Duties:		

List two previous employers, the period for which you worked and the nature of your duties.